English Department Meeting
October 15, 2010

8:30 AM

Present:  Barbra Moss, Linda Uhlenkott, Wyoming Rossett, Susanne Bentley, Russ Orr, Gretchen Skivington, Jessica Russell, Dale Griffith, Doris Bessett, Carol Ford (via telephone), Teresa Howell, Susan Davis, Gaye Terras (support person)

Absent:  Kevin Laxalt (excused)

Linda began today’s meeting by reminding everyone that book orders are due next Friday, October 22nd.   The deadline has been extended from October 15th.  

Next, Linda talked about a meeting that she and Bob McGinty had with the high school English departments last spring.  They discussed issues of why students are having to take remedial classes.  50% of high school seniors have to take English 095.  Linda presented other statistical information that made the high school English instructors angry, and they did not agree with the numbers.  Jeff Zander, Elko County School District Superintendent, is very much in favor of cooperating with the college to correct the issues.  Linda asked the instructors that are currently teaching a “K” section course to send her info on what students are doing well in and what they are not doing well in.  Carol Ford mentioned that she has a student that really needs a lot of help and has poor English and problems with sentence level (conventions).  It was mentioned that students that take English 095 are better in English 101.  Discussion was held about placement test scores and that you can fail students.  Linda said that the department needs to stick together on this issue and all agreed.  Barbra Moss has spoken with Xunming Du, Math department chair, and they are having the same issues.  
Some statistics that were given:


85% of all high school students go to remedial classes


When standards were dropped, 82% went to remedial classes


We are currently in the 80% range.

VP Mike McFarlane and the English department are meeting with Jeff Zander and high school English teachers, on October 27th, to discuss these issues.  Once this meeting has taken place, Linda would like to meet with the department to discuss the outcome.

Linda mentioned that Russ and Kevin are using a new book, in English 102, called Stat Spotting.  Gaye will be ordering some copies for everyone to review and pass around.

Linda asked if anyone needed an APA guide or an MLA manual.  Gaye will order Pahrump one of each and will order Teresa an APA guide.

Barbra announced that she will be the Argentum coordinator.  They will be accepting submissions, online, September 1 through March 1st.  
Wyoming mentioned that Broadcast Technology majors had received a letter from Mike McFarlane telling them that they had until spring 2012 to finish their degrees or they would have to choose another major.  Those students are now asking Wyoming who will be teaching the courses, next year, since Wyoming’s employment will end in May 2011, and he does not know what to tell the students.  Linda said she would ask Mike

Meeting adjourned 9:35 AM

